
   
          

NEWSLETTER FOR THE PARISHES OF 
IMMACULATE HEART of MARY ▪ LOBLEY HILL 

ST MARY ▪ WHICKHAM and ST PHILIP NERI ▪ DUNSTON 

 
 Parish Priest      Fr Peter Leighton         0191 460 4274 

 Retired Priest    Fr Michael McKenna   0191 488 2274 

     Parish Email             stmarysphilip@aol.co.uk  

 Parish Website         www.theparish.org.uk  

                                                   Diocesan Website        www.rcdhn.org.uk  

The Parish Secretary, Barbara Cooper and our new Parish Secretary, Julie Hindmarsh will be available this week in the 
Parish Office at Immaculate Heart Presbytery  on Tuesday all day, Wednesday morning and all day Thursday. 

Sunday 25 June 2017           Twelfth Sunday of the Year                                                          Year A 

MASS AND SERVICE TIMES 

Saturday 24 June The Nativity of St John the Baptist 

Vigil Mass 5.30pm  St Philip Neri  People of the Parish 

Sunday 25 June  9.30am St Mary Kevin Riley and the Riley Family 

12th Sunday of the Year 11.00am Immaculate Heart Lilian Keating (dec.) 
 

Monday 26 June 9.15am  Immaculate Heart  Service of the Word and Holy Communion  

Tuesday 27 June 6.30pm Immaculate Heart Mary Telford (sick) 

Wednesday 28 June   10.00am       St Philip Neri Rosa and Andy Caffrey (ann.) 
 

Thursday 29 June 9.30am St Mary James Cunningham  

SS Peter and Paul, Apostles 11.00am       St Philip Neri Liz McKenna 

Holyday of Obligation 7.00pm       Immaculate Heart People of the Parish 
 

Friday 30 June 10.00am       St Mary Joan Pedder (dec.) 
   

Saturday 1 July  

Vigil Mass 5.30pm  St Philip Neri  Kathleen Bateman (dec.) 

Sunday 2 July  9.30am St Mary Joe and Pauline Peters (60th wedding ann.) 

13th Sunday of the Year 11.00am Immaculate Heart People of the Parish 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION                                                                                                                                                                

Saturday at St Philip Neri 5.05pm – 5.20pm   

Tuesday at Immaculate Heart 6.10pm – 6.25pm, Friday at St Mary 9.40am – 9.55am 

 

Rosary and Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament 9.30am Wednesday at St Philip Neri 

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament 9.30am Friday at St Mary   

  
 

 

SICK AND IN NEED OF PRAYER Please pray for Marjorie Gray, James Roach, David Roach, Luke Roach, Emily Keane,  Christine 
Taylor, Terry Gardner, Alan Crame, Pauline Mulholland, Sheila Rickerby, Susan Wall, Paul Leonard, Kathleen Bruce, Peter 
McLoughlin, Isaac Dawson, Ray Deponio, Astrid Muse (Gower), Ann Camozzi, Mary Melia, Lesley Gough, Susan Walker, Kai 
Thompson, Diana Bambrough, Monica Meaney, Mary Trevena, Tammie Blair,  Winn Brooks, Mary Orr, Helen Bain, Don Kimber, 
Pat Shannon, Mary Telford.  
Please note that if you or any member of your family are going into hospital and would like to see the Catholic Chaplain, 
please ask a member of the ward staff to let the Catholic Chaplain know.  

 

 

The John Ingram Partnership  
Diocese of Hexham and Newcastle 

“Do not be afraid of them therefore. For 
everything that is now covered will be 
uncovered, and everything now hidden will 
be made clear.”        

                                             Matthew 10:26 

 
 

http://www.theparish.org.uk/
http://www.rcdhn.org.uk/


 

HOLYDAY OF OBLIGATION Next Thursday 29 June is the Solemnity of SS Peter and Paul, Apostles and is a Holyday of Obligation. 
Mass times are 09.30am at St Mary, Whickham, 11am at St Philip Neri, Dunston and 7pm at Immaculate Heart, Lobley Hill. 
There will be a special collection taken at all Masses for Peter’s Pence which provides supports to the Holy Father as a sign of 
our sharing in the concern of the Successor of Peter for the many different needs of the Universal Church and for the relief of 
those most in need. 
 

NEWLY APPOINTED PARISH SECRETARY We welcome Julie Hindmarsh as the Parish Secretary from Tuesday 27 June.  Julie will 
spend this week with Barbara learning the ropes and getting to know as much as she can before Barbara leaves us on Thursday 
29 June.  Barbara originally came to us for 3 months in November last year but this was extended until the end of June. She will 
continue as Parish Secretary of Holy Name Church in Jesmond and provide support for Julie as she settles into her new role.  
Fr Peter writes: On behalf of our three parishes and myself, I should like to express sincere thanks to Barbara for all the work 
she has done so excellently in the short time she has been with us. I am very sorry she is leaving us and we wish her every joy 
and blessing for the future and I know she will not be a stranger to us! 
 

READER ROTA IMMACULATE HEART CHURCH The new rota is available at the back of church. If anyone would like to be 
considered as a reader, please let Maveen Pereira know on 07742 642 526 or email her at maveenp@gmail.com 
 

RED MISSION BOXES FOR St MARY, WHICKHAM are now due to be emptied. Please could all monies be paid in by no later 
than Sunday 16 July. 
 

SENIOR MOMENTS The next event is on Wednesday 5 July at 11.30am at St Mary's Church Hall, Whickham. Come along and 
enjoy a lovely afternoon. Volunteers to plan and support the next event are meeting this Monday 26 June at 2pm at 
Immaculate Heart in the small weekday chapel. 
 

THEN AND NOW Kingsmeadow School are holding an event to celebrate the Dunston Community over the generations. In 
conjunction with Dunston Hill Primary School, the event will focus on WW2 and the 1940’s. Afternoon tea will be served and 
there will be plenty of dancing to wartime music.  The event takes place on Thursday 29 June at Kingsmeadow School from 
12.30pm to 2.30pm. There is no charge. To book a place call 0191 433 4021 or email LouiseBriggs@dunstonhillschool.co.uk  
 

YOUNG PEOPLE SURVEY In October 2018, the Synod of Bishops will gather in Rome to consider ‘Young People, Faith, and 

Vocational Discernment.’ In preparation for this, the Bishops of England and Wales would like to hear from young people and from 
those who are regularly in contact with them. If you are aged 13-29, please take part in the Mega Youth poll 

at https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/parish-youth-poll Parents, teachers, catechists, youth leaders please participate in the poll 
at https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/cymfed-yourview 
 

FORWARD TOGETHER IN HOPE UPDATE The final edition is now available on the Diocesan website at www.hope.rcdhn.org.uk  
The update explains how things will be taken forward from this point – with an Implementation Group, Partnership 
Development Groups and Episcopal Vicars being key. A Partnership Area of the diocesan website will be established shortly and 
will be the place where partnership guidelines and latest information are posted.  
 

DEPARTMENT FOR LITURGY A Day of Reflection for existing Liturgical Lay Leaders will be held in St Hilda’s Diocesan Resource 
Centre, Newcastle, NE15 7PY on Saturday 8 July 2017 from 10.30am to 4pm. For further information and booking please visit 
the website at http://www.rcdhn.org.uk/liturgical_formation/liturgical_formation.php 
 

“COME TO ME ALL YOU WHO LABOUR AND ARE OVERBURDENED AND I WILL GIVE YOU REST” A Day of Recollection with 
Sister Rosarie Spence. Jesus invites each of us to step aside and leave ourselves in his hands. The day enables you to experience 
different ways of praying and gives you time for quiet personal prayer. Taking place on Saturday 8 July 2017 from 10.00am to 
3.00pm at St Joseph’s Parish Hall, Gateshead, NE8 1LX. No charge. Please bring a packed lunch. Booking is essential. If you 
would like to attend you can book online at http://adultformationhn.eventbrite.com call 0191 243 3313 or email 
adult.formation@diocesehn.org.uk  
 

JOB VACANCIES The Diocese of Hexham and Newcastle has the following job vacancies in the Diocesan Department for 
Education: 

-       Head of the Department for Education, full-time, term-time  
-       Administrator, full-time 

For further information and an application pack please visit our website www.rcdhn.org.uk or call the office on 0191 243 3301 
or email human.resources@diocesehn.org.uk  
 

ITEMS FOR THE NEWSLETTER If you would like a notice put in the next newsletter, please type or write the item with as much 
detail as possible e.g. dates, times, contact person, description of the event or notice, links to further information and have it in 
by 10am on Thursday 29 June at the latest. Either email to stmarysphilip@aol.co.uk or post through the presbytery letterbox at 
Immaculate Heart. Please remember to add your contact details in case we have a query.  
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